
 
 

January 1, 2023 

 
 

Subject: European Directive 2015/863 

 
 

As of the date above INV Polypropylene, LLC polypropylene products comply with 

2015/863. 

 

INV Polypropylene, LLC does not intentionally add heavy metals (lead, mercury, 

cadmium, or hexavalent chromium), polybrominated biphenyls (PBB’s), polybrominated 

diphenyl ethers (PBDE’s) or phthalates (DEHP, BBP, DBP, or DIBP) to any of our 

polypropylene products. 

 

Testing has indicated that some of our polypropylene products may contain trace catalyst 

residues (<8 ppm) of Dibutyl phthalate, Diisobutyl phthalate, and/or Bis (2-ethylhexyl) 

phthalate. Benzyl butyl phthalate was below the detection limit of the instrument used to 

test. 

 

Please note that we have not specifically tested for all of these substances in our 

product(s) and supplier product information has not been verified by testing. Our 

determination regarding this directive is based on supplier information and knowledge of 

the production processes for these products. INV Polypropylene, LLC strongly 

recommends that each customer and/or end-user independently determine the suitability 

of INV Polypropylene, LLC product(s) under actual conditions of processing and end-

use. Ultimately, customers must make their own determination that use of this product is 

safe, lawful, and technically suitable for their intended applications. 

 

The information above is provided independently of any sale of the product. It is 

provided for the purpose of communicating regulatory compliance of the resin as shipped 

from a INV Polypropylene, LLC location to our customers in its pellet form. INV 

Polypropylene, LLC will not notify you should a change in regulation(s) require a 

change to this statement. 

 

If you have additional questions regarding our products, please send them to 

blair.colby@invista.com. 
 

Regards, 

 
Blair Colby 

Product Service Specialist 
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